10/23/07

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors meeting in Tahoe

From: Jeff Miner

Subject: Radon Update by Environmental Management

Board Members,

I guess I have to be logical, according to my wife.  

Ok, first, radon causes lung cancer.  The U.S. Surgeon General has listed it as a Type A Carcinogen, similar to cigarette smoke.  He has printed a warning label that should be affixed to all houses with radon levels above the EPA action level, in my opinion. (That is not a law yet!)  So we know radon is dangerous.
Second, we have a lot of radon in the Sierra Nevadas because of all the granite under us.  The 2007 Tahoe Radon Survey confirmed test results that were already on the California test data base, that 38% of the homes in the Sierra Nevadas (at least in the 25 zip codes that I track) and over 50% of the homes in the 9 zip code area of South Lake Tahoe are over the EPA action level.  That means that half our houses are unsafe, according to the EPA.

Third, We have known about this, or at least we should have known about this for years, not just now that the Tahoe Radon Survey is hitting the headlines.  We we have not taken action earlier is a good question for Environmental Management and the California Department of Public Health Radon Office, yet I have to work with these people so I don’t want to put them on the spot too much, but really, we have know that this area is high in radon since the 1991 state wide surveys in California and Nevada.  Why it has taken this long for it to trickle down to us is for some investigative reporter to ferret out.  The point is now that we do know about it, what are we going to do about it?
Fourth,I have already given you the International Residential Code (IRC) Appendix F – Radon Control Methods, as a model that we could use to adopt a radon ordinance.  Other states with radon issues far less than ours have adopted similar building ordinances for their entire state or portions of their state.  Minnesota, which has 33% of their houses over the EPA action level, has adopted Appendix F for the entire state.  New Jersey, which has 17.5% of their houses over the EPA action level has adopted a similar ordinance for only designated communities with over 25% of houses over the EPA action level.  We have over 50% of our houses over the EPA action level and all we are doing is radon education and public outreach??  Outrageous!   
Fifth, it is up to the leadership of the County and the City to direct the county departments to move in the best interests of your constituents.  You can accept or reject their recommendations.  You can require that they do more.  I can’t.  You can.  You are our leaders.  Please lead.

